 Bellevue PTSA Council 2.3

General Membership Meeting

Monday, February 1, 2010, 9:30 a.m. / Bellevue School District office (ESC)

Announcement of this meeting was given in email format and is listed in Council Directory and on the website.

President, Janet Suppes, called the business meeting to order at 9:33 a.m.  Attendance is detailed on the “Sign In” sheet in the Secretary’s Notebook. A quorum was present.  

Stephanie Wood, Executive Director for Exemplary Programs, presented BSD’s plans for RTI (Response to Intervention). Dr. Cudeiro answered questions from the membership.

January meeting minutes were approved.

Treasurer Report:

Debra Kumar presented the financial report; we have a cash balance of $37,440.27. Treasurers are reminded to send donations for the Mike Riley Scholarship to PTSA Council.

President Report:
· Be sure to vote YES on the levy. The BDS levy is on the back of the ballot.

· John Stokes moved that Connie Gerlitz and Meg Dunwiddie become the core members of the Council Nominating Committee; there was a second, vote and the motion passed. It was agreed that at least one, preferably two more members are needed on the committee. The goal for both Council and local units is to elect a new Board in April so they can attend Convention.
· Rabecca Larson presented the attached flier on the Integrated Preschool at Phantom Lake. Since this preschool is available to all the diagnosed special needs children in the District, she requested that local units (especially elementary schools) consider making a donation to the program. There was discussion about whether funds should flow thru Council or Phantom Lake PTSA. Natasha Nimmo made a motion that Council continue to explore the program and come up with recommendations, the motion passed.

Committee Reports:

Parent Ed/Roadshow – Natasha Nimmo announced that Math Night will be held Feb 8, 2010 in the cafeteria of International from 7-9 p.m. There will be a neutral presentation of both textbooks under consideration for 8th and 9th Grade. The same curriculum resources will be expanded to High School in three years. The decision will be made in March so this is the best opportunity for parents to provide input. Natasha also thanked Council for supporting the Roadshow on January 20, 2010. Several of the breakout sessions are going to “go on the road”; Differentiated Learning will be held March 16 and both the Middle and High School panels will be repeated in the spring. Feedback cards are available to have input in next year’s event.

Reflections – The literature readings was incredible again! All entries are being returned except those that are going on to State.  Some items will be displayed at Spring Celebration.

Robinswood – Janet reported that Liz Albertson has requested support for the “Principal’s Breakfast” on March 12 which is for students, and their parents, who have been successful the first semester. Financial or food donations are appreciated.

Legislative – John Stokes reported that more than 1000 people attended Focus Day on January 18. The two buses were completely full. (Lake Washington PTSA will be billed for their riders).  John reminded us to vote for the levy.

Scholarship – The deadline for applications is in February. High School units are encouraged to promote the opportunity.

Spring Celebration – The date has been set for April 13 at Highland Community Center.

New Business

Audrey Bennett has been our Region 2 Director but her term is coming to an end. John Stokes motioned that Bellevue Council vote for Heather Gillett from Issaquah for Region 2 Director; there was a second, and the motion passed.

Announcements

Somerset PHD is hosting “Talking to Your Kids about Sex” on Feb. 24. 2010.  

Spring Conference will be March 13th at Skyline High School. The theme is “How to Get Ready for Next Year.

The next Council Meeting will be March 1, 2010 at 9:30 a.m. 
This meeting was adjourned at 11:01 a.m.

/s/

Karen Howlett

Bellevue PTSA Council Secretary

